
 

 

REPORT TO GENERAL PURPOSES COMMITTEE OF SHEVINGTON PARISH 
COUNCIL MARCH 3RD 2016 
 
CLOSURE OF ROAD BETWEEN DANGEROUS CORNER(A5209) AND THE 
MONUMENT UPHOLLAND(A577) 
 
Lancashire County Council are closing this road from 29 February to 22 March and for a 
further three weeks in May. Their web-site does not indicate a diversion. Although in 
practice the M6 is the best diversion it is likely that roads in Shevington would be used. 
Back Lane, Miles Lane and Gathurst Lane are likely. I have e mailed Wigan to ask if they 
have agreed diversionary routes with Lancashire. I have not yet had a reply. District 
Councillor Collins is chasing them up for me. 
 
There are effects on bus services as service 635 cannot follow its normal route to 
Wrightington Hospital. Buses would have to use Back Lane and Hall Lane instead of 
their normal route of Mill Lane and Appley Lane North. 
 
Barry King 
February 28th 2016 


